FIRC Board of Directors’ Meeting

July 28, 2007
Upper Marlboro, Maryland

Directors Present:  Jo Ann Brown, Tony Colicchio, Laura Colicchio, Pat Moore, Rich Moore

Directors Absent:  Suzi McGraw, Sali Peterson

The meeting opened at 1:30 pm and ended at 2:30 pm.

Minutes were approved from the previous meeting on April 28, 2007.

Treasurer’s Report

Jo Ann Brown gave the treasurer’s report.  Jo Ann opened a new bank account and acquired a tax number in order to do so.

Previous balance:
$1,209.81

Income:

   $250.00

Expenses:

    $24.00 (checks)

Balance:

$1,429.81

Old Business

Membership

FIRC has 69 members.

Clothing

Susan Milloy received 50 orders for polo shirts, vests, and fleece jackets with the FIRC logo.  The clothing was ordered, received, and distributed.  As a result of the sale, $250 was raised for the club youth scholarship fund.  Another $25 was collected by Tony Colicchio from the sale t-shirts, sweatshirts, and caps for the fund.

Tony reported the following stock of clothing:

Black Logo


Sweatshirts - 1 S, 2 M, 6 L, 2 XL


T- Shirts     - 9 S, 6 M, 3 L, 10XL

Hats -  19

Original (White logo)



Sweatshirts - 1 XL


T- Shirts     - 4 S, 5 M, 2 L, 4XL

New costing (includes a $5.00 for the scholarship fund.) Hats - $18.50, Sweatshirts – $22.00, 

T-shirt - $17.00.  It was noted that Tony purchased the stock of clothing out-of-pocket. Tony plans to send another inquiry shortly to order T-shirts, hats, and sweatshirts in the original design. 

Susan and Tony will work on posting pictures of clothing on the FIRC web site along with price lists so club members can send in orders.

Shows

The Nokesville shows in May and June had eight to nine riders in six classes.  The judge for the May show was Curt Pierce.  Judges for the June show were intern judges Susan Ford and Thora Kreyenhagen, who came from California for the event.

Trail Rides

The Rosaryville Memorial Day weekend ride and picnic was at Tony and Laura’s house on May 26.

On June 10, Sam Castleman led a ride in Thurmont, Maryland.

Both rides were well attended and went well.
New Business

Clinic

There will be a clinic with Gudmar Petursson on October 13 and 14 at Lynne Alfonsi's farm in West Chester, PA.

Drill Team

The FIRC drill team, with Curt Pierce directing, has had several practices.  The team hopes to participate in a parade in Charleston, WV.

Shows

The Northeast Gaited Show will be in Dillsburg, PA from September 28 to 30.

The Kentucky Horse Show will be in Lexington, KY from November 16 to 18.

Trail Rides

Deb Gossett will lead a ride in Culpeper, Virginia on September 15.  Jo Ann Brown may lead a trail ride at the Manassas Battlefield at the end of October.

Other Items:

A motion was made and passed for Pat Moore to develop a draft on the procedures on applying for youth scholarship funds.  Pat will send a draft for review and comment to the other FIRC directors.

Photos taken during the Iceland trip will be sent to Tony.  Tony will send the photos to Rebecca Bing and to Suzi to be posted on the web.  

The next meeting for the Board of Directors will be Oct 27, 2007 at a location to be determined.
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